
Mayor and Members of Council 

Town of Newmarket 

 

I would like to express my opinion on what I think is a tremendous opportunity for 

the Town of Newmarket.   

I am surprised to hear there is opposition to the Clock Tower redevelopment 

knowing the benefits it will create for Main Street, adding to the current assets 

that already exist in the area. 

Although I live in Aurora, I shop, dine and visit Main Street on a regular basis.  For 

the last 40 years as a resident of the area, I have watched how the street has 

changed from one that struggled with maintaining and attracting retailers, 

restaurants and people, always however recognizing the potential.   

To today, where it has become the total opposite and is known as one of the most 

attractive areas in which to visit and a focal point for the community.  A 

destination for people. 

I applauded the leadership of politicians and community leaders that envisioned 

this “people” place and acted by designing and developing River Walk Commons.   

This addition brought people to Main Street.  It became alive with activity and 

commerce because that’s what people bring.  New restaurants and retail followed 

and resulted in attracting even more.  It has become a jewel for the area. 

Newmarket is fortunate to have a great Main Street, Riverwalk Commons and 

Fairy Lake all linked in an attractive community setting. 

I heralded the news of the Clock Tower redevelopment recognizing that it would 

bring more residents to the downtown core.   More prosperity, more opportunity, 

more support for small business.  This can only be a positive economic boost that 

will help ensure a vibrant, sustainable Main Street for decades to come. 

To present opposition to such a positive addition makes no sense.  To maintain 

the status quo for the sake of not wanting change is the type of thinking that will 

jeopardize not only local business but risk squandering something very special. 



I personally find the lifestyle such a development would offer, extremely 

attractive.  I know I speak for many of friends who shared the excitement about 

living in such a special community that provided dining, shopping and recreational 

opportunities all within a short walk.  We’ve been talking about this 

redevelopment as a positive move forward since it was first proposed and 

considered it the next logical addition. 

I encourage members of Council to look forward to what might be, rather than 

focus on what used to be.  If downtown Newmarket does not see this great 

opportunity before them, others will and this exciting addition will be lost forever. 

It’s time to continue building on what’s been started and ensuring the 

sustainability that will make Main Street the desirable community it can be. 

I encourage you to continue with your leadership for the good of all residents, 

businesses and all that enjoy this great space today AND tomorrow. 

 

Sincerely, 

Steve Hinder 


